
Minutes of East Bay Team Play Fall Meeting 
September 29, 2021 
Oakhurst Country Club 
 
Welcome and Introductions 
The meeting was called to order by Sue Howell and Ann Brady, 2021 EBTP Directors, 
at 9:30 AM. 
The Captains, Co-Captains, and representatives were asked to introduce themselves 
and then the meeting was started. 
 
Old Business 
Sue and Ann gave a recap of the 2021 season and presented awards as follows: 

• The overall Gross award went to Blackhawk Country Club.  

• The overall Net award went to Green Valley.   

Congratulations to the winners.  
Clubs were encouraged to send their five Sacred dates to Sue and Ann as soon as 
possible but no later than October 31 in order to establish the 2022 match dates.  
 
New Business 
The teams were reminded to bring their $30 dues for 2022 to the Spring 
Meeting.  NOTE:  After the meeting, Richmond established the Spring Meeting date to 
be February 24, 2022.  
 
The Treasury balance of $334.54 was transferred to Richmond Country Club.  
 
Catherine Clinehens of Green Valley presented an overview of EBTP Operations 
including paperwork processes and forms.  Helpful documents were distributed outlining 
Host Club Responsibilities, Check-In Procedures for Captains and Hosting Club and 
Captain's Score sheet and Posting Scores.  The Invitation sheet was reviewed with 
important required information highlighted.    The index used for players will be as of the 
1st of the month unless the match is in the first ten days of the month, in which case the 
index is the 15th of the prior month.   The group approved the new streamlined line up 
sheet process for each club on the day of Team Play.  Bring only two copies.  One copy 
is handed to the Host Club at check-in which will be given to your opponent and the 
other copy is retained by your Team.   
 
There was a discussion about the importance of checking your Pro Shop's work on the 
scorecards in advance of the match at your Club. There was a suggestion to use an 
excel spreadsheet to help.  
 
A question arose about the shotgun start and it was agreed that teams should wait for 
the shotgun to start instead of going early.  This will help avoid groups running into each 
other at the start.  
 



It was suggested that the Spring 2022 meeting include education of team members so 
Richmond will build this into the agenda.  
 
Team shirts were discussed and the requirement for Teams to wear similar shirts that 
look like a team shirt.  
 
The EBTP website is operational but will change due to Google changes.   The clubs 
will be advised when the new version is available.  
 
Rule Changes for 2022:  Richmond will poll the clubs for rules issues they wish to 
discuss at the Spring Meeting.   
 
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 12:00 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Liz Martin 
 


